
My question during the Urgent Question
on Northern Ireland Protocol:
Disruption to Trade, 13 January 2020

Sir John Redwood (Wokingham) (Con): Will my right hon. Friend introduce
urgent legislation to ensure the smooth flow of goods between Northern
Ireland and GB? Is it not crucial to our Union, in respect of both Northern
Ireland and Scotland, that the Government keep their promise to take control
of our laws and borders and to demonstrate a more prosperous internal market
for the whole UK?

The Chancellor of the Duchy of Lancaster and Minister for the Cabinet Office
(Mr Michael Gove): My right hon. Friend is absolutely right. We want, first
of all, to make sure that we are doing everything technically and
administratively in order to ensure the smooth flow of goods but, as the
Prime Minister confirmed to the House earlier, if we need to take further
legal steps, then of course we will.
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